# **Bromley Hills School Newsletter**

Autumn Term Week 14 15<sup>th</sup> December 2023

Visit our website: www.bromhills.dudley.sch.uk

email: info@bromhills.dudley.sch.uk



## MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you for supporting our Christmas fayre this week. So far, we have raised a staggering £1254.10 – this is absolutely fantastic! Through your kind donations, we were able to put on a wonderful fayre for all to enjoy. There was a great turn out - I hope you managed to come! And of course, our special guest, Santa, visited and spoke to children who visited the grotto. I would like to thank the staff for their hard in work running the stalls and special thanks to Mrs Botfield, who organised the whole thing – such wonderful teamwork – thank you!

All afterschool tutoring has now stopped and will resume in the New Year.

This week, Pre-School treated us all to a lovely Nativity play, where the children all sang so beautifully. Well done to them all. A big thank you to Miss Powis and her staff for their hard work in getting the children ready for their performance – they were fantastic!

As you can see, next week is a busy week! On Thursday, children can come to school dressed in party clothes for their party day and on Friday, children can wear their Christmas jumpers.

We would like to invite parents/carers and grandparents to our annual 'Carols on the playground' with Reception and KS1 starting at 1.30pm and KS2 at 1.45pm. The lower playground gate will be open at 1.15pm.

Please note that school finishes at 2pm on the last day. There is no afterschool club that day. Please make sure that all children are collected on time. Thank you.

Have a lovely weekend.

Many thanks, Jon Stevens.

# INFORMATION

#### DATES FOR YOUR DLARY

### MONDAY 18™ DECEMBER

Reception Nativity Play 10.30am Class 5/6B Music Assembly at 2.45pm

#### TUESDAY 19™ DECEMBER

Reception Nativity Play 2pm

#### **WEDNESDAY 20™ DECEMBER**

KS1 Christmas Assembly 2pm & 6pm

#### THURSDAY 21" DECEMBER

Children's Party Day

#### FRIDAY 22" DECEMBER

Carols on the playground – 1.30pm Reception & KS1 and 1.45pm - KS2

School closes at 2pm

#### CHILD FRIENDLY ANTI-BULLYING POLICY

During Anti-bullying week, a group of Y6 children worked hard on a new anti-bullying policy, produced by children for children. The presented the finished policy to the School Council, who approved it, and the policy has also been adopted by the Governing Board. This is fantastic, as the anti-bullying group also visited classes to tell them about it via a PowerPoint presentation that they also produced. Well done to the following children who were part of the anti-bullying working party: *Amelie, Cameron, Connor, Ellie-Mai, Felicity, Isaac, Jensen, Leo, Lexi, Lily, Oliver, and Priya*. The policy can be found on the school website.

#### SUBJECT AMBASSADORS

Next week, we will be letting children know who have been successful in their subject ambassador roles – a group of 8 children across KS2, working with each teacher to champion a curriculum subject.

Unfortunately, we could not choose everyone who nominated themselves. However, there will be another opportunity next academic year. A big thank you to everyone who nominated themselves.

### ATTENDANCE

Class RM - 92%

Class RB - 94%

Class 1B - 90%

Class 1/2Le - 94%

Class 2L - 94%

Class 3/4B - 94%

Class 3/4CS - 95%

Class 3/4F - 93%

Class 5/6B - 93%

Class 5/6K - 92%

Class 5/6N - 92%

# Total attendance for this week is: 93%

Well done to class 3/4CS for **95% attendance this week.** 

## HOUSE POINTS - THIS WEEK'S WINNERS ARE: AIR









